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Coronavirus Update as at June 11th 2020
Dear Parent/Carer,

As always, I hope you are all still well in these continuing challenging times. Further to my recent letters, I am excited to write with confirmation that we are definitely going ahead with the arrangements I have shared with you previously to open to more students from Tuesday June 16th. 
First of all, I would again like to remind you all that our provision for students who are classed as “most vulnerable” and children of keyworkers will remain open. It has been a pleasure to work with these students since the beginning of the “lockdown” period and through every school holiday in recent months, we look forward to continuing to work with this group. All families of students in these categories have now received courtesy contact from us confirming the above but please get in touch if you have any questions regarding this particular group.

Secondly, we are pleased to confirm that there are no changes to the provisional plans we issued to you last week for Year 10 and 11 students. Arrangements are therefore:
· For Year 10 students in teaching group 10A to return to school from Tuesday 16th June for 2 days a week on Tuesdays and Wednesdays between 10am-12.30pm.
· For Year 10 students in teaching group 10B to return to school from Thursday 18th June for 2 days a week on Thursdays and Fridays between 10am-12.30pm.
· For all Year 10 students to return to their work experience placements at Envirohort or Southside Construction every Monday from Monday 22nd June. 

· For Year 11 students to be allocated designated appointment times for face-to-face careers interviews either in school or via home visits from June 15th.
We have visited homes of all Year 10 and 11 students this week to give more detailed information on these plans in person and will also be producing a video update before the end of this week on what this will physically look like for you all. This information will comprehensively outline all of the protective measures that are being put in place. 
Once more, a further reminder that we are following all government guidance regarding safety rigorously and in the interests of being fully open and transparent, we now attach our final risk assessment for reopening more fully with this letter. We also attach a one-page summary of the full document, along with an accompanying leaflet.  
Finally, I wanted to add that we have not forgotten our Key Stage 3 students who are continuing to work from home. Alongside our regular safeguarding home visits, we are hopeful that we will be able to invite every single student who has not yet attended school during the lockdown period into The Edge for some teaching time before the end of July. 

As always, please feel free to contact me directly at andrew.wakefield@theedgeacademy.co.uk if you would like to e-mail me with any further questions or issues you would like to raise regarding this letter. 
Yours faithfully,
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Andrew Wakefield

Principal

The Edge Academy, 946 Bristol Road South, Northfield, Birmingham B31 2LQ

Tel: 0121 533 5858  email: info@theedgeacademy.co.uk


